
LEGAL NOTICE 
STATE OF INDIANA 

INDIANA UTILITY REGULATORY COMMISSION 
 

 
Indiana Michigan Power Company (I&M), an Indiana corporation, gives notice that it will 

submit an updated Rider D.R.S.1 (Demand Response Service-Emergency) for approval, 

under the Indiana Utility Regulatory Commission's thirty-day filing process, on or before 

February 20, 2025.  I&M’s updated Rider D.R.S.1 filing will reflect the Curtailment Demand 

Credit rates applicable to service from June 1, 2025, through May 31, 2026. The updated 

Rider will reflect new contract termination dates for customers providing notice to leave the 

program. The updated Rider will also include changes to reflect operational changes made 

by PJM to implement the Effective Load Carrying Capability (ELCC) changes that will take 

place in the PJM capacity market effective June 1, 2025.  Customers potentially affected by 

this filing include all customers registered for service under Rider D.R.S.1 located in the 

Indiana jurisdiction of I&M’s service territory. A decision on I&M’s proposed revisions to 

Rider D.R.S.1 is expected from the Indiana Utility Regulatory Commission on or before 

March 26, 2025. 

 

Please direct inquiries to: 

Indiana Michigan Power Company 
Attn: Director of Regulatory Services 
P.O. Box 60 
Fort Wayne, IN 46801 

 
 Objections to this filing can be made to the following: 

Indiana Utility Regulatory Commission Indiana Office of Utility Consumer Counselor 
Attn: Commission Secretary  PNC Center 
PNC Center     115 W. Washington Street 
101 West Washington Street  Suite 1500 South 
Suite 1500 East    Indianapolis, Indiana 46204 
Indianapolis, Indiana 46204 


